
RE: NMP Trail (City owned piece)
Meeting: Conservation Commission 12/08/21

Dear Members of the Conservation Commission 12/04/21

Comparing C-101 from the November 11, 2021 meeting to C-102 for the December 8th meeting it
is apparent the size of the boardwalk has changed but also the location. The new location seems to
move it further out of the wetlands and will provide a better view of the North Mill Pond and the
proposed restoration. It is still proposed as a metal substrate. Docks are covered with condensation
all year ‘round because they sit above the water, which makes them slippery. Is this metal slip
resistant, since there appear to be no handrails on the deck? How will people be deterred from
stepping off the viewing deck?  How close to the water will it be at high tide and low tide?

At the first meeting it was recommended to discuss the plantings with Dave Burdick who knows what
grows and doesn’t in the North Mill Pond since he’s been planting and studying it for years. There are
no references that Mr Burdick has been consulted at all. This could potentially save the city a lot of
money by planting what actually grows right out of the gate.

Please review the #10 area on L-101 CAREFULLY. There appears to be over 8,000 sf of red
fescue (grass areas). That seems rather excessive since the ENTIRE trail is listed as 5420 sf and the
boardwalk is listed as 332 sf. This area is quite a distance from any main road and there is no public
parking nearby either. This area will be a place to walk or bike  to and sit for a few minutes and
continue. One or two pic-nic tables (8X10’) in the red fescue and  3 or 4 single adirondack chairs or
two or three benches under the trees beyond the greenway for relaxing would be nice.  The rest of
the # 10 areas could be restored or at least covered in wildflowers to reduce access to the restored
plantings and  water’s edge. This would also deter geese from taking over the place as they have with
many along the waters of Portsmouth. Portsmouth has many parks with grass along the many
waterways which are seldomly stopped at (IE South Mill Pond-many benches, few people sitting in
them). Sometimes less is more! More wildflowers, means more interesting things to stop and
look at from butterflies, bugs, small birds and nests tucked away under plants.

It should be remembered, two large public areas at 1&31 Raynes Ave(restaurant, boat launch,
dock) as well as 53 Green St (art displays) are proposed, right next to this area. This will be a place to
pause and should have a few small areas of red fescue, seating under the trees to enjoy the view
from the shade and one or two pic-nic tables with easily accessible trash cans.

Thank  you for considering these suggestions.

Respectfully,

Elizabeth Bratter
159 McDonough St
Portsmouth property owner
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